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Cooky crumbs . . . 
I hope all of you are enjoying the 
rain as much as I am, and getting 
to quilt since it is no fun to go out-
side.  

Cooky Amarel 
President 
 

Don’t forget to do your Challenge 
Quilt. I am looking forward to see-
ing all of the creative ideas and to 
see if I can recognize any of the 
“dolls”……..do they look like their 
maker? 

Just a gentle reminder:  if you 
need to use a table at a guild 
meeting, you need to make ar-
rangements with Cheryl ahead of 
time. You must call her and she 
will tell you where your table is. 
Thank you. 

Greetings!!!  Happy New Year to 
all of you. 

 Now on to our only money maker 
of the year – The Quilt Show. 
When Wendy calls you, would you 
please volunteer?  We need all of 
your help. Don’t forget, your entry 
forms are due this month at the 
General meeting. Please remem-
ber to bring a picture of your quilt 
and fabric swatches if you have 
them. We hope all of the guild will 
participate with at least one quilt. 

Blocks of the Quarter 

Good News! 
A few months ago, the completed Block of the 

Quarter quilt tops were displayed by their proud 
creators at our monthly meeting.  The quilts were 

beautiful and very creative! 

 

Initially the VQG board members were concerned 
that the quilts would all be very similar with fabric 

and design.  But we all agreed that this simply 
wasn’t the case, and rescinded the previous entry 

restrictions.  There is no need to bring your quilt to 
be voted on at the January meeting! 

 

Please fill out your entry form and enter your BOQ 
quilt along with your other entries. Remember that 

all quilt entry forms must be turned in by the 
monthly meeting on January 27th. 

 
 
 
 

General Meeting 
 

January 27, 
2016 

 
Focus is on our 
upcoming Quilt 

Show! 
 

No Speaker 
This month 
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Programs and Speakers 

Hope everyone’s Christmas was 
everything you wanted. And here’s 
to a great New Year. 

 
 

January meeting will be everything 
Quilt Show, judging, paperwork, 
contest judging. So if you already 
filled out your show entry forms 
please bring if not you can fill them 
out at the meeting.  

 

In February we will have Pat Fryer 
from Villa Rosa Designs. She will be 
sharing her Trunk Show with us, 
along with all her easy patterns. 
On February 27th DeRay Jensen will 
be giving a workshop on Mainte-
nance for our Featherweight  

machine. If yours is like mine it’s 
time for a good cleaning and oil-
ing. DeRay knows all the ins and 
outs, so don’t miss a great class.  

 

March can you believe we are al-
ready talking Quilt Show wrap up. 
Yes, it’s here. So the March 
meeting is everything Quilt Show 
Wrap UP.  

 

The Sew So Shop has the fabric 
requirements for our workshops. 
The information is in a binder at 
the front desk. So when you are 
in the Shop to purchase fabric for 
a particular workshop project, 
Jim, Nicky, Wanda and Carolyn 
will be able to assist you.   

As always, please contact Claire 
regarding  any speakers you 
might wish to have visit us and 
please contact Cheryl regarding 
workshop information.  

 

Claire Poole  
clairepoole@yahoo.com  
671-2165  

 

Cheryl Gaines  
rcgaines@syix.com  
671-7562  
 

Challenge Quilt Entries 

 Quilt shows—I’ll bet every one 
of you visits other quilt guilds’ 
shows to see their beautiful dis-
plays and get inspiration. I go to a 
lot of shows and my favorite part 
is always the “Challenge”. I love 
to see how quilters interpret the 
theme and get creative. Some of 
the quilts positively blow me 
away!  

In the past, the Valley Quilt Guild 
has displayed such wonderful 
quilts, garments and other crea-
tive items made from a 
‘challenge’ fabric or color palette 
and I’m very much looking for-
ward to seeing what you all come 
up with in our “Paper Dolls Chal-
lenge” for 2016.  

I’m sure some of you have be-
gun or even finished your chal-
lenge but to remind you: 
you’re to make a 16” by 20” 
quilt that has batting and back-
ing and be quilted and bound 
just as you would a regular 
quilt. Get creative with the 
background then use any ‘body 
shape’ (or shapes) and dress 
and embellish the figure(s) any 
way you’d like.  

Bring your finished challenge 
quilt to the January 27th VQG 
meeting. They will all be  
displayed that night and every-
one in attendance will vote on 
their favorites. Be sure to fill 
out an entry form for our quilt 
show before you leave, but 

you’ll need to TAKE YOUR 
QUILT HOME WITH YOU THAT 
NIGHT. You will see the results 
of the voting at the quilt 
show! 

 

Diane Steele 
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Quilt Show Entries  

Last call for Quilt Show Entries – Members...The January 27th General Meeting is the last day to accept en-
tries for our 2016 Quilt Show, “Adventures in Quilting”  which will be held on March 19 & 20, 2016.  We will 
have Rules of Entry and Quilt Show Entry Forms for both Regular (Non-Judged) and Judged Entries (printed 
in RED) available at our table, so please stop by at the meeting and pick yours up.  Think about having your 
entry judged this year.  It’s a great learning experience for any quilter.  If you don't have entry forms already 
please bring the following information and items to the General Meeting and you can complete it that 
night. 

  

Things to Remember:  

·         All entries must have a completed  Regular Entry form. 
·         Accurate measurements. 
·         Fabric swatches. 
·         Photos. 
·         You must be a VQG Member to enter.  (Please encourage anyone who wishes to enter to join the      

Guild). 
·         The entries per person are limited to 5.  However, if you have an additional wonderful quilt and 

wish to show it, please let us know. 
Judges Entries: 

·         Judged Entries ONLY require a $5.00 fee. 
·         You MUST complete 2 Entry Application if your entry is being Judged.  (Regular Entry Form & a 

Judged Entry Form). 
·         Judged Entries  ONLY must be turned in for judging on  Thursday 3/17/16. 

Important Dates to Remember: 

·         Last Date to accept entry applications – VQG January General Meeting, Wednesday, 1/27/16. 

·         Entry Numbers will be handed out  at the VQG February General Meeting  on 2/24/16.  (The Entry 
# is assigned to your quilt/article and needs to be placed on your quilt/article.  This card needs to be 
saved as it is your receipt to pick up your quilt/article at the end of the show). 

·         Delivery – Your quilt/article must be delivered to the Yuba Sutter Fairground on Friday, March 
18th, 2016 between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and are to arrive no later than 10:00 a.m. 

·         Pickup – Quilts must be picked up on Sunday, March 20nd, 2016 after the show from 5-5:30 
p.m.  Bring your Card/Receipt to claim your quilt/entry. 

  

Just a reminder to all our members, please make the effort to submit at least 1 entry for the show.  Looking 
forward to another wonderful Quilt Show …”Adventures in Quilting”, March 19st  &  20nd 2016. 

  

Quilt Show Entries Co-Chairpersons 

Pat May - 674-2930 
Cooky Amarel – 673-6653 
Jody Ohrt (Judged Quilts) – 743-0329 
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Nominating Committee Survey 
 

Who would you recommend to be asked to fill these positions? 

 

 

PRESIDENT______________________________________________________ 

 

 

1st VICE PRESIDENT_______________________________________________ 

 

 

2ND VICE PRESIDENT______________________________________________ 

 

 

SECRETARY______________________________________________________ 

 

 

TREASURER______________________________________________________ 

 

 

ANY COMMENTS_________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

This is an anonymous survey. 

Please return survey to the box at the Hospitality Table, at the January or 

February General meeting 2016. 
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Upcoming Quilt Shows 

    2016 

Jan 29-31 Folsom Quilt & Fiber Arts Show 
  Folsom Community Center 
  Natoma Street 
  Folsom, CA 
  Fri 10-6, Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

Mar 19-20 Valley Quilt Guild 
  Yuba Sutter Fair Grounds 
  Franklin Ave 
  Yuba City, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

Apr 30-May 1 Springtime in the Pines Quilt Show 
  Nevada County Fairgrounds 
  Grass Valley, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 
 
 

~ There is no charge for Upcoming 
Quilt Show listings ~ 

 
 
 
 

Community Service 

Happy New Year Everyone!  I hope 
you had a wonderful holiday! 
 
Thank you to Marilyn Hill, Camille 
Jauregui, Thea Norum and Kathy 
Sexton for stepping up to the plate 
after the Christmas party and pick-
ing up quilts that need to be quilted. 
Also, please come back and see me 
at the Community Service table as I 
still need help with quilts that need 
quilting and lots of kits to be made. 
 

A big THANK YOU to those that 
have made quilts or donated fab-
ric this month: 
Marilyn Hill – 7 completed quilts 
Camille Jauregui – Quilting on one 
quilt 
Claire Poole – 1 complete quilt 
Mary Overton – 2 quilt tops 
Kathy Sexton – Quilting on two 
quilts 
 
I have lots of fabric or batting if 
you need any for community ser-

vice quilts!  Please call me at 530-
701-5410 and let me know what 
you need. 

Dee Jagerhorn 
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VALLEY QUILT GUILD BOARD MEETING 
January 13, 2016 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Cooky Amarel, Cheryl Gaines, Claire Poole, Linda Matsumoto,  Margaret Rehermann, 
DeRay Jensen, Delaina Watson, Diane Steele, Carleen Hagen, Diane Leighton, Kim Buzolich, Pat May, Diana 
Tatro, Joann Thomas, Dee Jagerhorn, Ginger Benham, and Jody Ohrt. 

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 12:00 noon by President Cooky Amarel.  

SECRETARY: A motion was made and seconded (Leighton/Steele) and unanimously voted to dispense with 
the reading of the minutes of November 11, 2015 Board Meeting. A motion was made and seconded 
(Watson/Steele) and unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written. A letter was read from Hands of 
Hope, thanking the Guild for the donation of socks at Christmastime. 

TREASURER: The checking account has a balance of $9,633.93 and the savings account has a balance of 
$16,064.97.  A motion was made and seconded (D.Jensen/Jagerhorn) and unanimously voted to approve a 
new line item in the Budget for “Special Projects”.  The line item will be used as an “in and out” accounting 
method for the quilting of approximately 30 quilts for Casa de Esperanza.  The quilts were pieced and donat-
ed by Guild member. The quilting costs are being underwritten by donations to Casa and will be run through 
our account at no expense to the Guild. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  Cooky thanked the Board for hosting the Christmas Party.  The food was great and 
the basket raffle earned $730.   

Pat May has more forms for Quilt Show entries.  Remember the last date for entries is the January 27, 2016 
General Meeting.  

The Board has previously made a decision to have the completed quilts from the Blocks of the Quarter shown 
at the January General Meeting to see which ones should be entered in the Show.  After the display of com-
pleted quilts showed such individuality and creativity, it is felt that multiple entries of the quilts is not a prob-
lem and have rescinded that earlier decision. All entries are welcome for the Show. 

NEW BUSINESS:  The April and July General Meetings will NOT BE HELD AT CALTRANS due to prior commit-
ments.  A motion was made and seconded (Matsumoto/Jagerhorn) and unanimously voted to hold those two 
meetings at St. Andrews Church in Yuba City.  Diane Leighton has made arrangements with the Church for us 
to meet there. 

Per the By-Laws, a By-Law Committee will review those laws every two years.  A Committee will meet this 
month to review the By-Laws, Policies and Procedures and Job Duties of the Guild. 

A Nominating Committee survey will be printed in the January and February newsletters to allow members to 
anonymously suggest names for submission for the slate of officer for the next Guild election.  A box will be 
located at the reception desk at the meetings to collect the anonymous survey forms.  Cooky asked for  
volunteers to act as the Nominating Committee. 

 
 

 . .Minutes continued on next page 

Val ley Qui l t  Gui ld  January 2016 

Board Meeting Minutes 
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Board Meeding Minutes, continued 

The Challenge Quilts for this year’s Show will be shown and voted upon by the members at the January Gen-
eral Meeting.  Diane Steele reminded everyone that it is not too late to complete a Challenge Quilt. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Cheryl reminded everyone that members need to request from the Program Chair-
person if they need table space at the General meetings.  The monthly setup has assigned tables and she is 
not responsible for setting up or removing additional tables/chairs. 

 

General Meeting: Wednesday, January 27, 2016 
Board Meeting: Wednesday, February 10, 2016 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:33 pm 
Respectfully submitted, Linda Matsumoto 



 

8 

Val ley Qui l t  Gui ld  January 2016 

Meeting Room Layout 

This diagram of our meeting room shows the best use 
of the space possible.  As there is limited space for 
tables at the back of the room, it is essential that you      

contact Cheryl Gaines if you’d like to reserve one for 
guild purposes.  Thank you! 
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Vintage Block 
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Affiliate 
Members 

 BRADLEY QUILT CO.  

Jim & Roxi Bradley 
17075 Kirkland Drive 
Cottonwood, CA   96022 
530-347-4438 
roxanna@bradleyquiltco.com 
www.bradleyquiltco.com 

 

LINDA BALLARD & CO 

22526 Bridlewood Lane 
Palo Cedro, CA 96073 
Linda Ballard 
530-547-3461 
530-547-2061 (Fax) 
linda@letsquilt.com 
www.letsquilt.com 

SEW-SO-SHOP 

787 Plumas Street 
Yuba City, CA 95991 
Jim and Nicky 
530-742-7626 
sewsoshop@att.net 
www.sewsoshop.com 

FRIENDS AROUND 
THE BLOCK 

433 Market St. 
Colusa, CA   95932 
Carol Lindquist 
530-458-7467 
530-933-8453 
www.friendsaroundtheblock.com  

Shirley needs your help. . . 
I am looking for the person I gave a stainless steel bowl to since October 14. 2014.  I thought 
it was one I had picked up at the thrift store and it actually was to a mixer I have.  Since mix-
ers usually take a specific bowl, I would dearly love to have the bowl back.   

My memory is not serving me well as I cannot remember to whom I gave the bowl, but know it 
was someone that came to pick up something else and I was giving them tomatoes and peppers 
from the garden.    I did not realize what I had done until I went to box the Oster Kitchen 
Center up so I could give it to my niece.  An instance where trying to do too many things at one 
time does not pay off.   

Thanks.  .  .Shirley Taylor 530-218-6767 

http://www.friendsaroundtheblock.com
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    Officers and Chairpersons for 2015-2016 

President 

  Cooky Amarel 673-6653 

1st Vice-President 

  Cheryl Gaines 671-7562 

2nd Vice-President 

  Claire Poole 671-2165 

Secretary Linda Matsumoto 671-7413 

Treasurer Wendy Cockrell 916-803-2713 

Parliamentarian Margaret  

Rehermann 

755-4680 

Chairpersons 

2016 Quilt Show Wendy Cockrell 916-803-2713 

2017 Quilt Show DeRay Jensen 923-2604 

2016 Opportunity 

Quilt 

Delaina Watson 682-8427 

Block of the Month   

Challenge 2016 Diane Steele 846-0421 

Christmas Party Guild Board  

Members 

 

Community Service Dee Jagerhorn 701-5410 

Facilities 

Fair Staffing 

Carleen Hagen 

Diane Leighton 

674-9026 

673-7044 

Fair Block Contest Nancy Wilson 741-0293 

Fair Liason/Setup Valerie Wilson 742-1765 

Hospitality Dorothy Lindsay 846-0421 

Membership Delaina Watson 682-8427 

Newsletter Kim Buzolich 790-7180 

Property Pat May 674-2930 

Publicity, Guild Diana Tatro 674-3864 

Sargeant @ Arms Joann Thomas 673-4416 

Sew Day Dee Jagerhorn 701-5410 

Sunshine Brenda Reeves 673-7637 

310 Club-Totally Me Jody Ohrt 743-0329 

Webmaster Ginger Benham 674-5943 

Purpose: 

To contribute to the knowledge of quilting, to promote the ap-

preciation of fine quilts, to encourage quilt making and collect-

ing and to contribute to the growth and knowledge of quilt tech-

niques, textiles, patterns, history and quilt makers through edu-

cational meetings and fellowship. 

Meetings: 

Meetings are held the last Wednesday of each month at 7:00 

p.m. at the Cal-Trans Building  at 703 B St. in Marysville.  Doors 

open at 6:00 p.m.  Copy ready submissions to the newsletter are 

due the by the 7th day of the month by 5:00 p.m. to the 

Newsletter person.  Please direct any questions or comments 

to the Yuba-Sutter Valley Quilt Guild, P. O. Box 1463, Yuba 

City, CA 95992.  Web site:  www.valleyquiltguild.com 

Membership: 

Membership is open to anyone interested in quilts and quilting 

regardless of skill level.  You are urged to join and learn with us.  

Dues are $20.00 payable annually.  Membership is from July 1 

through June 30.  Membership entitles you to a newsletter, to an 

annual membership roster (which is confidential).  Affiliate 

membership fee is $24.00 with a business listing each month.  

Affiliate members receive 10% discount for paying a year of ads 

paid in advance.   

Submit to: 

Valley Quilt Guild  

 P. O. Box 1463 

Yuba City, CA 95992.  

 

Advertising Rates Per 

Month 

Members/Affiliate 

Members 

Non-Member 

Business Listing Free N/A 

Business Card Ad $5 $10 

Quarter Page $10 $20 

Half Page $15 $30 

Full Page $20 $40 

VQG Info 

Advertising Rates 


